NEW ZEALAND GAZETTE

Notice of Intention to Incorporate Material by Reference - Proposed Fair Pay
Agreements Regulations
I, Carolyn Tremain, Chief Executive of the Ministry of Business, Innovation and Employment (MBIE), give notice under
Schedule 2 of the Legislation Act 2019 for the purposes of section 32 of the Fair Pay Agreements Act 2022 (“Act”) that
the following material is proposed for incorporation by reference into the proposed Fair Pay Agreements Regulations:
e Australian and New Zealand Standard Classification of Occupations 2006 (ANZSCO), published by Stats NZ
e Australian and New Zealand Standard Industrial Classification 2006 (ANZSIC), published by Stats NZ

A copy of the material to be incorporated by reference can be found on Stats NZ’s website at:

e For ANZSCO,
http://aria.stats.govt.nz/aria/#ClassificationView:uri
e For ANZSIC, http:

These proposed regulations aim to provide greater clarity for defining the coverage of a proposed agreement and a
Fair Pay Agreement by using a recognised classification system.

If you wish to comment on the proposal to incorporate ANZSCO and ANZSIC by reference into the proposed Fair Pay
Agreements Regulations please email fairpayagreements@mbie.govt.nz no later than close of day 11 November 2022.

Dated at Wellington this 3rd day of November 2022.
CAROLYN TREMAIN, Chief Executive of the Ministry of Business, Innovation and Employment.
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